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DATE April 15, 2022 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and City Council 

SUBJECT Update - Electric Vehicle Study 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

This memorandum provides an update on the progress of the electric vehicle (EV) 
feasibility study conducted by the National Renewable Energy Laboratory (NREL).   

• By May 22, 2022, NREL anticipates delivery of the draft report to the City.  The
draft report will undergo a “review and comment” period by city staff.

• On June 8, 2022, NREL will brief the Environmental Commission on the draft EV
study results

• Between May 22, 2022, and July 2022, City staff will complete the “review and
comment” on the draft EV report and provide feedback to NREL

• On August 1, 2022, NREL, with support of city staff from OEQS and EFM, will
brief the Environmental and Sustainability Committee on the final EV report
findings/recommendations"

The study will allow the City to develop the most effective and efficient policies and 
operational strategies for deployment and sustainment of electric vehicle technology in 
alignment with CECAP.   

If you need further information or have additional questions, please contact 
Donzell Gipson, Director of Equipment and Fleet Management, at 214-671-5131. 
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Assistant City Manager (I) 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager
Chris Caso, City Attorney
Mark Swann, City Auditor
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Deputy City Manager

Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
Jon Fortune, Deputy City Manager 
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer
Carl Simpson, Assistant City Manager
M. Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira, Chief of Equity and Inclusion
Directors and Assistant Directors 


